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Minutes 
 
 
 

 
Members Present:  Tom Ratliff, Chairperson 
    Jason Phares 
    Jason Yeager 
    Jeff Bryson 
    Casey Smola 
    Mike Wheeler 
    Bert Jedamski 
    Eric Marks 
    Rita Helmick 
    Jamie Pennington, Secretary 
 
Members Absent:  Dave Hutchison 
 
 
 
Call to Order:  Tom Ratliff called the meeting to order @ 10:17am. 
 
Update on Current Campus Projects:  Clark Hall 1st Floor walls are coming down 
to make room for new office space.  Roof replacement bids have been sent out.  
There will be more renovations done to Clark Hall by start of new school year.  
The Library Project is waiting on quotes from painter, books will be moved to the 
1s floor.  The Fire Marshall does not want any shelves in the Hallways.  Tom is 
waiting on a 2nd quote for painting to be done throughout campus.  They are 
finalizing numbers on Goodwin Hall.  Jason P. has ordered 12 new power outage 
battery backups. 
 
Discussion on Safety Concerns:  A req. has been done and we are waiting on PO 
to order new cameras for Pickens Hall.  Public Safety needs  access to all 
cameras on campus.  E sports are getting new cameras.  They have been 
dealing with property damage and theft. 
 
Update on Starbucks:  Starbucks is slowly coming along w/ renovations.  Jason 
P. wants to make sure the internet gets settled before ceiling tile goes up.  
Hopefully there will be some service available before the students leave for the 
summer. 
 



Update on Dinning Hall Renovations:  The only discussion we had on this topic 
was things have been and seem to be on track. 
 
Update on BIT:  Jeff talked in the last meeting about some issues that have been 
going around on campus.  Suicidal issues has been an issue and BIT has been 
active with these cases.  Tim and Kendra from the BIT have been extremely busy 
with the needs of students. 
 
Other Discussions, Updates, and Concerns:  It was said if anyone has questions 
about The Folk Festival to contact David O’Dell, Facilities and Student Life are 
going to be working together on the Students Exit in a few weeks.  Everyone 
wants to make sure what happened last summer will not happen again w/ all the 
late work orders.  Bert things it’s a good idea to do annual inspections on every 
vehicle. Tom is working on an email to send out to everyone about new form 
when driving a school vehicle.  Bert also had a good point when he said we 
should look into Renters Insurance for our students.  Tom is going to look into 
that to see if it’s something that can be done. 
 
Eric Marks adjourned the meeting @ 10:59 and Jeff Bryson 2nd the motion. 
 
Minutes by: Jamie Pennington 
 
 
 

 
 


